



Office of the Mayor

One Civic Plaza NW, Albuquerque, NM 87103 Timothy M. Keller, Mayor

INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM

June 10, 2019

TO:

Klarissa Peña, President, City Council

FROM:

Timothy M. Keller, Mayor

SUBJECT:

Mayor's appointment of Mr. John L Mitchell to the Veterans and Military Affairs

Advisory Board

I am submitting for your advice and consent the following name for appointment to the Veterans and Military Affairs Advisory Board in accordance with the City of Albuquerque Resolution R-01-325, Enactment No. R-2001-141.

APPOINTEE NAME

TERM

Mr. John L Mitchell 6100 Cortaderia St. NE Apt. 3526 Albuquerque, NM 87111 September 2, 2022

Mr. Mitchell has served seventeen years in the United States Marine Corps, United States Army, and the Army Reserves. Since his retirement, he has been active in various Veterans groups in Albuquerque and has much experience in policy analysis.

A resident of District 8, Mr. Mitchell will replace Mr. Brian D Leen as an At Large member of the Board, and his first term will expire September 2, 2022.

The remaining members are:

Representing	Name	Term
1. At Large 2. At Large 3. At Large 4. At Large 5. At Large 6. At Large 7. At Large 8. At Large 9. At Large	Mr. Brian D. Leen Mr. Raymond Barrera, Jr. Mr. Christopher Sedillo Mr. Archie C. Garcia Mr. Michael T. Schramski Mr. Brandon M. Rodriguez Ms. Patricia A. Gaston Mr. Martin L. Ethridgehill Vacant	Term 09/02/2016 09/02/2020 09/02/2021 09/02/2015 09/02/2018 09/02/2022 09/02/2017 09/02/2018
10. At Large	Mr. Christopher M. Timm	09/02/2018
11. At Large12. Mayor's Veterans Liaison Officer13. At Large	Mr. Stephen R. Overman Mr. Thomas Tozier Ms. Jennifer N Swartz	09/02/2018 09/02/2021 09/02/2022
_		

Veterans and Military Affairs Advisory Board

Appointment of Mr. John L Mitchell

Page 3

Sarita Nair, Chief Administrative Officer

7 / 25 / 19

Date